TELCON

Gen. Haig - Secretary Kissinger
October 6, 1973

4:15 p.m.

K: Dobrynin says he will hear again in another couple of hours and

as far as where we stand in New York, Egyptians are against the Security
(Gouncil meeting and the Soviets who are without instructions are sup-
porting Egypt, The British who wanted to call it are getting cold feet.
Tell the President we are still waiting for the Soviet reply. If we don't
get it at 66:00, we will call a Security Council meeting.

H: Right.

K: It is manageable here. He will want to know exactly what we will be
doing. At 6:00 we will call a Security Council meeting. I will say the
President has instructed me to go back to Washington. And I will say
the President will have something to say at a later tine . ‘

H: That's fine.

K: So I thin it is well.

H: So do I, no difficulties here.

K

I have my own debates.



H: The President agrees with this approach. I think that's fine. Henry.
The only worry we have here is about the Soviets.

K: ....and for that, we have to be prepared to take them on. They will
have to be prepared to help on this kind of thing as on MBFR, or on
everything we cannot be the soft guys in this crisis.

H: No question about that. We can't take that.



